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February 7th, 2019

Greeting and Pledge of Allegiance

President Janet Pancoast rang the bell at 7:00 a.m. After a time for fellowship
and breakfast, she called the meeting of the Rotary Club of Green Valley
(RCGV) to order at 7:10 a.m.

Sargeant-at-Arms Jim Allanson led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Introductions, Announcements and Presentations

Guests
Membership Chair Debbie Mitsch welcomed our guests:

Arno Buchholz, Visiting Rotarian from Berlin, Germany

Tiffani May, VP at Mastering Mindsets

LJ Edmondson, Guest Speaker and President of Mastering Mindsets
Ami Khauv, Prospective Member

Announcements

Souper Bowl of Caring

We delivered an estimated 1500 pounds of food and hygiene supplies, and
raised $800 in cash. There was so much food, the food pantry didn€t have
enough room for everything! Good job, Rotarians! Way to exemplify Service
Above Self!

Foundation Dinner

The Rotary Gala is taking place March 16", 2019 at the Top of the World
Market. Now is the time to purchase tickets for you and your guests. There are
also sponsorship opportunities. Information on the dinner can be found at
https://district5300.org/foundation-dinner/

Bike Rodeo

The Bike Rodeo is happening March 151 at Taylor Elementary School. Sign-
ups will be available soon!

Literacy Project
We will be donating books to Sewell Elementary School on March 1%, 2019 at 2

p.m. Books are being ordered this week, and February 24 is the set-up date
for the event where we will be putting labels in the books. Please clear your
calendar for these important dates.

Charity Committee


https://ismyrotaryclub.com/EMailer.cfm?ID=800449288
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/EMailer.cfm?ID=800600051
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/EMailer.cfm?ID=800255533
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/EMailer.cfm?ID=800486579
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/EMailer.cfm?ID=800653198
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/EMailer.cfm?ID=800522208
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/EMailer.cfm?ID=800611969
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/EMailer.cfm?ID=800611969
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/EMailer.cfm?ID=800348539
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/EMailer.cfm?ID=800351911
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/EMailer.cfm?ID=800324728
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/EMailer.cfm?ID=800452581
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/EMailer.cfm?ID=800540303

Club Director

Assistant Governor

THE FOUR WAY TEST
of Things We Think, Say and
Do:

Is it the TRUTH?
Is it FAIR to all concerned?
Will it build GOODWILL

and BETTER
FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to
all concerned

Don@t forget
to feed the pig!

Every dollar you place in the
©Polio Pig€@ goes to polio
eradication

CeLBRATE

Birthdays

Robert D Frizell
February 25th

Robert D. Hulshouser
February 26th

Shyloh Wehner
March 1st

Please check your emails. There are some applications that need your
attention.

Induction

The Rotary Club of Green Valley was happy to induct and welcome our newest
member, William € Bill€ Collier. Bill is a veteran, and was sponsored by his

friend Dave Jochman. Bill is no stranger to Rotary, as his father was a Charter
Member of the Livermore, California Rotary Club.

Trivia, Fines, Bucks and Dollars

PP Mike Peterson, Trivia Master Extraordinaire, shared € Spunky Old
Broads€ trivia. Susan Johnson won immunity with her knowledge of Betty
White.

All late-comers were called forward to spin the wheel. It was a profitable day for
the Club as there were some All Pay and Table Pays.

Jerry Gardberg had a dammit dollar for getting locked out of his car because of
his fob, but was happy that he was able to walk home and have Fran come
unlock the car.

Mark Roy is happy to be home, as it was -24 degrees in Ohio. It warmed up to
a blistering -2 degrees while he was there for his granddaughter€s surgery. His
granddaughter is recovering well. Esther also had surgery, and she is doing well
too.

PP Bob Hulshouser had a happy buck for Arno visiting from Germany. He also
had happy bucks for the Interact students that came out for the Souper Bowl of
Caring.

Judy Lloyd had happy bucks for the Interact kids, and also had some bucks for
Mark€ps family.


https://ismyrotaryclub.com/EMailer.cfm?ID=800255532
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/EMailer.cfm?ID=800259746

Wedding Anniversaries

No Wedding Anniversaries Found

Club Meeting

Green Valley

Meets at The Wildhorse Golf Club
2100 West Warm Springs Road
Henderson, NV 89014

Time: Thursday at 07:00 AM

Debbie Mitsch€s mother is settling nicely. She was kind enough to donate
money to the Souper Bowl of Caring. Debbie also had happy bucks for her
son€s visit for the Super Bowl.

Terry Perkins has been reconstructing his church€s website with his son€s
help (who€ps doing it for a school project), and his son€s girlfriend. He@s also
having some movement issues that were aggravated by the hard work he did
for the Souper Bowl of Caring.

Gerry Holinski had a happy buck for Bill€s induction, and paid a fine for his
phone ringing.

Valerie Salerno had happy bucks for free tickets to UNLV Rebels Basketball
game, and for the induction of Bill Collier.

Larry Flashberg had happy bucks for the Souper Bowl of Caring. He enjoyed
the teamwork and everyone working together for the common good. He was
also inspired by all of the people that came out with full carts of groceries for
those in need.

Christine Smith is back from Cuba and was happy that she missed the tornado
that devastated the island, but sad for it happening. She went from Cuba to
Minneapolis, so she€s happy to be home. She also had a happy buck for
Bill@s induction into the club.

Linda Lee Lundgren had happy bucks for Bill Collier, for the Souper Bow! of
Caring, and for the Interact students that came out to help us. She had a
dammit dollar for her car key breaking in the door, but she is happy it has since
been repaired.

Delinda Crampton had a happy buck for her sister coming out to Vegas for the
real estate convention. She also raised $18 from the selling of her CD@s.

Darcy Dougherty had a dammit dollar for further issues with her leg. But she
has had a fun and busy time with Bob and his sister seeing the sights of Las
Vegas. Bob€s sister has never been to Las Vegas, so Bob made an itinerary
and has kept them busy.

PP Jim Frey had a happy buck for the Rebels win. He was also happy to have
shared the Souper Bowl of Caring with his granddaughter.

Jay Larson had a happy buck for the Souper Bowl of Caring.

Amie Khauv wished everyone a Happy Chinese New Year and thanked Debbie
for her assistance in the membership process.

Julie Todd had a happy buck for PETS and assured everyone she would be
taking the mascot monkey. She had a buck for Bill Collier, and for the fun time
at the Souper Bowl of Caring. She had a dammit dollar for her newest grandson
who needs surgery on his eye, but she knows he will be well taken care of by
the surgeon and his parents.

Jim Allanson had happy dollars for Dave Jochman and Bill Collier. He also had
happy bucks for his new job and his son coming to Vegas.

Dave Jochman was vertical and still in the game. He had a happy buck for
Bill€s induction. Bill got him dressed up for the occasion. He also had happy
bucks for the strong women in the club (the spunky old broads), Illinois and
Indiana beating Michigan, and Rich Little at the Tropicana.

Alex Grodzinsky had happy bucks for the Souper Bowl of Caring and for Bill


http://maps.google.com/maps?q=36.057701700,-115.079528300
http://maps.google.com/maps?q=36.057701700,-115.079528300

Colliergps induction into the club.

President Janet Pancoast wrapped it up by saying she is happy to be part of
the Spunky Old Broad€s Club. She thanked Dave Jochman for bringing Bill,
and had a happy buck for his induction. She also had a happy buck for the
guest speakers.

Important

cMgHper

Mark Your Calendars! Watch for further details in the newsletter or on DACdb.
February 20th - Dan Stover Music Competition at Green Valley High School
February 21st - Breakfast Meeting at Legacy Golf Club

February 24th - Book setup for the Literacy Project

February 28th is the Four-Way Speech Contest

March 1st - Literacy Project Book Donation at Sewell ES

March 7th - Breakfast Meeting at Silverado High School

March 15th - Bike Rodeo

March 16th - Foundation Dinner at Top of the World Market

March 28th- Breakfast Meeting at Coronado High School

Program

Tiffani May, Vice President of Mastering Mindsets, introduced herself and



speaker, LJ Edmondson. Mastering Mindsets serves children aged 5-17 in Las
Vegas valley. LJ Edmondson is a SOAR award winner for being a safety officer,
recently won the Trailblazer Award, and was officer of the year in 2016. He is
also a veteran, single father, and Person of Action.

LJ Edmondson started Mastering Mindsets, a youth empowerment organization,
with friends interested in helping to further educate their own children. The idea
started in a barbershop, and has grown from being free workshops with their
own kids into serving over 200 youth. They currently have 65 registered active
children in their program. LJ and his friends were tired of having opinions on
what needed to be changed and started the work to change things themselves.
Mastering Mindsets looks to help children acquire new skills, it exposes them to
new ideas, teaches nutrition, and teaches how everything in our lives are linked.
The organization deals with low-income areas and youth, and helps the youth in
their programs gain cultural esteem through empowering education. They are
always looking to develop new programs, and LJ Edmondson is never afraid to
ask for help. For more information please go to www.masteringmindsets.org

Adjournment

Darcy Dougherty did the right thing and won $10 in the raffle. The pot was at
$532. Darcy then led the group in recitation of the Four-Way Test of the Things
We Think, Say or Do.

President Janet Pancoast adjourned the meeting at 8:21 a.m.

District 5300 News

— Rotary Foundation Dinner
March 16th, 2019 at 6 - 9 p.m.
Top of the World Market Center

——
IF TEE INSHAATIOR

District Governor John Chase & First Lady Elizabeth invite
you to an evening of Celebration, Music & Breathtaking
Panoramic Views of Las Vegas from the Worldview Top of the World Market
Center.

Tickets are $125 per person, and table reservations are available for parties of
8.
Sponsorship opportunities are also available.

Please go here for more information and to register:
https://district5300.org/foundation-dinner/

Rotary International News

Female surveillance officer for WHO pushes through gender-related
obstacles to help end polio in Pakistan

"Dr. Ujala Nayyar dreams, both figuratively and literally, about a world that is
free from polio. Nayyar, the World Health Organization's surveillance officer in
Pakistan€s Punjab province, says she often imagines the outcome of her work
in her sleep.”

Read the full article here: https://www.rotary.org/en/polio-surveillance-officer-
virus-pakistan


http://www.masteringmindsets.org/
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